National SDC Steering Committee Conference Call Notes
May 4, 2004
Attendees:

Steering Committee for 2003-04

John Blodgett MO
Sue Ebetsch IL
Linda Gage CA (Chair)
David Joye, NJ (Secretary)
Carol Rogers IN
Bob Scardamalia NY

Dan Veroff, WI

Annette Watters AL

Census Bureau (CLO)

Renee Jefferson-Copeland

Stan Rolark

Plans for the July steering committee meeting (7-7 to 7-9)
The group discussed agenda items to be included in the upcoming July 2004 steering committee meeting.  Possible topics included:
An in-depth discussion on data accuracy

ACS sampling controls and weighting issues

New ACS geographies

Program for Integrated Estimates

2004 Test Census

Overseas Enumeration

Geographic Programs

2010 Update

Economic Reports
LED

Business Statistics

        1. Statistics for U.S. Business - http://www.census.gov/csd/susb/susb.htm

        2. Nonemployer Statistics - http://www.census.gov/epcd/nonemployer/

2010 Planning
Guidelines for July.  Need questions ahead of time for speakers.  Linda will gather by May 19, 2004 and send to Renee.  Renee will then ask speakers if they have questions for the Steering Committee.
2004 Annual National SDC Conference (9-21 to 9-23)
The steering committee recommended changes and enhancements to the draft agenda for the State Data Center Annual Conference.  Particular suggestions included:

Try to move Howard Hogan’s presentation on imputation, sampling and allocating in the 2000 Census to the training session to give him more time.

Add ACS research with Linda Gage, Dan Veroff, George Hough, and Joe Salvo.

Linda and Bob suggested we add Congressional Committee representatives dealing with the Census Bureau to the agenda.

Need more time for ACS averaging and weighting session.

Renee has reserved space for an SDC poster session/exhibit in the “Meeting Place” area from 11:30 to 1:45 on Tuesday.  Carol, Dan and Sue will look for volunteers to staff the exhibit, put together the displays and participate in a data dissemination seminar later in the day.  The exhibit will give the State Data Center program great exposure to Census Bureau staff that might not normally get to see the work that we do.
Annual Reports

Renee reported that 9 were still outstanding with 2 receiving extensions.  Steering committee will do what they can to reach out and offer assistance to states that have not yet sent in their annual reports.
Next conference call is June 8th.

